
 
 

PO Box 398, Parramatta NSW 2124 
Level 14, 169 Macquarie Street 

Parramatta NSW 2150 
www.waternsw.com.au 

ABN 21 147 934 787 

 

 

14 August 2018 

 

Kate Masters 
Senior Planning Officer 
Industry Assessments 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY NSW 2001 
 
Dear Ms Masters 

 
Subject: Woodlawn Mechanical Biological Treatment Facility - Modification 2 (MP 06_0239 

MOD2) and Crisps Creek Intermodal Facility (MP 10_0012 MOD 3) 

Thank you for the email received 24 July 2018 requesting WaterNSW’s comments on Woodlawn 
Mechanical Biological Treatment Facility - Modification 2 (MP 06_0239 MOD2) and Crisps Creek 
Intermodal Facility (MP 10_0012 MOD 3). 

WaterNSW has reviewed the Statement of Environmental Effects prepared by SG Haddad Advisory 
and CW Strategic Planning Services (version 5, dated 6 July 2018) and has the following 
comments. 

WaterNSW requests information on the capacity of the sewage treatment plant (STP) and whether 
the STP has adequate capacity for the increase in personnel at the site due to the establishment of 
the Solid Recovered Fuel facility. 

Notwithstanding, WaterNSW considers that the carrying out of the proposed modification is unlikely 
to change impacts on water quality than previously assessed, provided that the existing Soil and 
Water Management Plan, associated monitoring programs and Construction Management Plan for 
the site are updated accordingly, and remains in place. 

Considering the above, WaterNSW requests the following: 

1. The Soil and Water Management Plan as required by Schedule 2, Condition 17 of MP 
10_0012 and associated monitoring programs be amended to reflect the proposed site 
layout changes and that any revisions be referred to WaterNSW for comment. 

2. The requirements outlined as Statement of Commitments in Section 5 of the Statement of 
Environmental Effects be referred to in an amended approval to ensure a regulatory basis 
for the proposed controls to be maintained. 

 
It is requested that WaterNSW remain as a stakeholder for the proposal and any updates to 
relevant plans. WaterNSW would like to be consulted during revisions to any relevant plans, 
including the operational and construction environmental plans. 

WaterNSW would also appreciate being notified when the application has been determined. If you 
wish to discuss further, please contact Jim Caddey on (02) 4824 3401. 

Regards 

 

MALCOLM HUGHES 
Manager Catchment Protection 

Contact: James Caddey 

Telephone: 48243401 

Our ref: D2018/88245 
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